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A message from Mrs Young 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

 

This half term seems to be absolutely whizzing by and I can hardly believe that we entering the 4th week of 
Summer 1 already! 

 

This week I had the pleasure of watching maths lessons right across school and I must say that I was blown 
away by the mathemaƟcal thinking and reasoning of all of the children. The scheme we use for Maths is called 
'Maths No Problem' and more informaƟon about this and all of the subjects we teach in school (including year 
group overviews etc) can be found on the school website.  

 

Thursday was the 2nd week of our workshops with 'Hands' - Gemma and Ian are teaching BriƟsh Sign Language 
to our RecepƟon and Y2 children in a very fun, engaging and interacƟve way. At the end of the project, Recep-
Ɵon and Y2 will perform what they have learned to parents and carers - date to follow.  

 

Week beginning 13th May is Y6 SATs week and I have been so impressed with how hard our Y6 pupils have 
been working in preparing for their tests. They have been a credit to themselves and their families and I know 
they will do so very well.  

 

Have a lovely weekend - let's hope some sunshine comes our way,  

 

Best Wishes,  

 

Mrs Young 

 

 

Our Value this 
half term is: 

SERVICE 

Learn, Laugh and Live with the Love of God 



        

 

AƩendance Update 

We need to try really hard each and 
every week to make sure every year 
group is beaƟng our 97% target—

this will help us to succeed! 

Our aƩendance this week is: 

94.7% 

147 

 pupils 
with perfect aƩendance this 

week. 

Can we beat this next week?   

Attendance 
Whole School 

 

95% 

Reception 98.1% 

Year 1 94.5% 

Year 2 95.7% 

Year 3 95.7% 

Year 4 91.5% 

Year 5  100% 

Year 6  90.8% 



 
 
 
 
Well done to all of those children who aƩended school everyday on Ɵme for the 
this week. Your names all went into the prize draw. We are pleased to announce 
that this week’s winner was  Olive-ChisƟna Adabie  and last week’s winner was 
Stephanie-Mae Smith. 



Journey Driver Focus:  

Nurturing Curiosity 

 

 

 
RECEPTION 

 

Oakley Passey 

YEAR 1 

 

Vincent Piorkowski 

YEAR 2 

 

Freddie O’Brien 

YEAR 3 

 

Axel Richardson 

YEAR 4 

 

Olive-ChrisƟna Ada-
bie 

YEAR 5 

 

Loƫe Stanley 

YEAR 6 Evie-CoƩam-Bell 





PE Days Summer 1 
 

Children are to come to school in 
their PE kit on their PE days.  

   Clubs 

We are running the following aŌer school clubs next half term: 

Booking is now available on the app 

 

· Monday-Fun  Fusion Club for  Y1 and Y2 with the Sports Coach 

· Tuesday-FAB Club YR, Y1 and Y2 with Miss BarraƩ 

· Thursday-Nature Club for YR with Mrs Bibby  

· Thursday- Football Club for Y4, Y5 and Y6 with Mr Moon 

In addiƟon to these clubs , Y1 children are also invited to aƩend Mrs Lister’s Phonics Club 
on Thursday and Y4 children  are invited to join Mrs Bond’s  TT Rockstars’s Club which will 

be in a Wednesday. There are ConfirmaƟon lessons for some children with   Father Michael 
on Tuesdays.  

Monday Year  1 and  

Year 6 

Tuesday Year 3 and  

Year 6 

Wednesday RecepƟon, Year 
1 and Year 5 

Thursday Year  2, Year 4 
and Year 5 

Friday Year 2,  Year 3 
and Year 4 

Seashells 

 

 

 

 

 

Seashells breakfast club  is now open from 
7.45am.  

The cost is  £5.00 per session.  

This  is on a trail basis unƟl the end of May to 
help support those parents who require a 

slightly earlier start Ɵme.  

If it proves popular then we will make this a 
permanent  arrangement.  

As with our current provision it will be on a 
first come first serve basis and booked via the 

School App. 



Uniform  
 

 Please make every effort to ensure that 
your child is wearing the  correct  uniform 
and that it is clearly labelled. Children 
should wear completely black shoes – not 
trainers. It is important that the P.E kit is 
seen as an extension of our school uniform, 
therefore our high standards should be 
kept.  A reminder that our school PE kit  
consists of a black tracksuit/red shorts  and 
white   t shirt. Please note that children 
should not wear any form of jewellery (only 
stud earrings are allowed and should not be 
worn on PE days)  

 
 
 
 
 
If your child is being collected by someone 
different than usual or who  members of 

staff have not met before,  it is vital that the 
School Office or the Class Teacher is in-

formed. If this is not done, we  will have to 
call you to confirm the arrangements. This is 

to ensure that your child is released into 
your care safely. You can support us with 

this by making us aware of any changes to 
your child’s collecƟon   arrangements in ad-
vance. Please be patent with staff who are 

just trying to keep children safe.  
Snack 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Children in Years 1-6 can bring in their own 
healthy snack to eat at breakƟme.  

 
This must not be chocolate, crisps or a  

sugary cereal bar.   
 

Please be reminded that we are a nut free 
school.  

 
Water boƩles are permiƩed but these must 

only be filled with water.  

 
Parent Survey  

 
Thank you to all who completed our recent Parent Sur-
vey! 

Based on your feedback we would like to let you know: 

Next academic year we will be holding 2 Parents Eve-
nings per year -  one in the Autumn Term and one in the 
Spring Term.  

If you would like to know more about what your child is 
learning and how subjects operate across school, all of 
the informaƟon you need is on our school website under 
the 'Curriculum' tab.  

We know use School Spider as our main source of com-
municaƟon - please come to the main office at anyƟme 
and our office team will be able to help you to get fully 
set up on your mobile device. 

 

Many Thanks for your support! 

Mrs Young 

 



Safeguarding Tip of the Week 

How to talk to a child about their safety  

Talking to your child can go a long way to helping them feel supported and safe. Having 
posiƟve conversaƟons with your children to discuss worries or concerns or even just 
checking in with them about their life and their feelings is very important to helping them 
to feel supported and keeping them safe.  Here are some Ɵps from experts who work 
with children and young people to help you get talking.  

1. Be interested in their lives. 

2. Try making talking about feeling safe feel normal 

3. Be open about your concerns 

4. Take a breath before reacƟng 

5. Reach out to others.  

Visit hƩps://www.barnardos.org.uk/get-support/support-for-parents-and-carers/5-Ɵps-
for-talking-to-child-about-safety-and-wellbeing for more informaƟon. 

NaƟonal Online Safety Tip of the Week 

Online Shopping 

Quality merchandise. Fair prices . What’s not to love? The possibility of bagging a bargain 
and the ability to sell your own unwanted items have made online marketplaces like  
Vinted and Depop into an aƩracƟve opƟon for anyone looking to save money or make a 
liƩle extra cash for themselves in these challenging economic Ɵmes.  

  

Unfortunately, however, these services (and numerous others like them) can sƟll be    
misused by scammers, so it pays to remain vigilant for the risks associated with shopping 
apps. Fortunately, this week’s #WakeUpWednesday guide is on hand with some helpful 
pointers to protect young people (and yourself) from potenƟal exploitaƟon while doing 
business with others online.   

 





Community food pantries 

Pantries operate as a member-led neighbourhood hub and are just like a shop, in that you 
choose the food you want from the shelves. Members pay a small subscripƟon each week 
they visit, and in return can choose groceries worth many Ɵmes more, oŌen saving up to 
£1,000 a year on shopping bills.. How it works.: 

Step one: Find your nearest pantry (you must live in the area in which it is based). 

Step two: Go along and join on the day it is open, remembering it is open to everyone in 
that community. 

Step three: Pay your £5 membership each Ɵme you visit. Sit and have a cuppa while you 
wait for your turn. 

Step four: Choose your shopping, which will always be worth more than your weekly mem-
bership fee. 

Step five: Tell your neighbours and get them to join too.    

For more informaƟon please see  hƩps://www.sthelens.gov.uk/arƟcle/6987/Food 

 

 

 

 

Food banks provide emergency food and compassionate, dignified support to people 
locked in crisis. There are 10 food banks available to residents in St Helens Borough, five of 
which are managed by The HOPE Centre charity in St Helens and require a voucher from a 
relevant local agency. 

St James  are registered  with St Helens Foodbank and are able to issue Food Bank Vouch-
ers (subject to condiƟons). If you feel like you are struggling to put food on the table,  
please contact Mrs Maloney , in the  School Office, for more informaƟon. We can also pro-
vide long term support through Early Help which Mrs Briers and Mrs Conant  organise.  








